HISTORIC RESOURCE TASK FORCE
February 14, 2001 - 3:30 P.M.
BASEMENT CONFERENCE ROOM

1. Approval of Minutes

2. Status of Court Square Project

3. Charlottesville Tour Book Status

4. Discussion of New State Historic Markers
S. Discussion of Local Markers

6. Other Business

NOTE: You can park in the Market Street Parking Garage. Bring your ticket
into the office with you to be stamped for two hours free.



Historic Resources Task Force

Minutes
January 10, 2001
Present:
Mary Hill Caperton
Rick Britton
Ben Ford .
Ingrid Smyer-Kelly

Winston Churchill Gooding

The meeting began at 3:30 p.m. The minutes were approved noting two typos “Caperton agreed to draft 2
letter”.

The status of the Court Square project was discussed and Mrs. Caperton is meeting with a garden club
president suggesting that the three clubs who are members of the Garden Club of Virginia might consider
adopting a project to help with the plant material redo in the Court Square area. If there is any interest it
will be suggested they contact Mr. Satyendra S. Huja to see the plans.

The tour book project has spent the available money on the design and is on hold until more money
comes available. Mark Beliles had not yet connected Lexis Publishing but expect too soon.

LOCAL MARKERS - It was agreed al want to move forward with the local markers. Mrs. Caperton

wrote letter to Alvin Edwards and Bruce Beard with copies of the text asking for their approval or
additions.

STATE MARKERS - It was suggested that the Tarleton’s Road Marker at Tatleton Oak be amended and
should include the fact that Chatlottesville was the seat of government at that time.

We agreed that our numbers have dwindled and we need suggestions for more active members of the task
force to be appointed by City Council.

Drake Patten and Florence Bryant are no longer members. Paul Gaston has not attended in several years.
Fred Heblich and Dan Buestone have schedules that keep them away.

Members will ask Teresa Price and Floyd Smith if they would be interested and available. Mrs. Caperton
has asked Helena Devereaux who is very interested in being appointed.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:30pm. The next meeting will be February 14, 2001.



